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 VP NL/NB Daniel Frost 
It has been a very interesting term. As the elections have been completed, I will be requesting training for the new executive members. This action has been supported by all locals. 
During this term, I have carried out the following activities and meetings.

Meetings:
· Met with MLA PC Jody Carr.
· Submitted requests for a meeting with MP Keith Ashfield. His latest reply was April 23, 2013 and I am waiting for a date and time to meet with him.

· 11 January, 2013 met with the JLP representatives for the Atlantic Regional Coordinators. The mou for the Union support of the JLP training for NL/NB region was signed. As well, at this meeting, I have requested each region to submit the names of everyone interested in training to become a facilitator for JLP.

· Met in Ottawa with Alan Casey and Paul Dalglish, Serco Managers, John MacLennan, UNDE President and Bernie Bolger, President of Serco Local.

PSAC leadership meetings:
With the Labour rights under attack in Canada from this Government trying to introduce US style anti-labour laws which in turn would severely weaken our UNION and all Unions. With saying this we are in a fight for our lives and not just for us but everyone and Unions are getting everyone organized to fight this government!
· 2 April, 2013  Gander NL
· 3 April, 2013  St. John’s NL

· 1 May, 2013  Goose Bay (unable to attend)

· 11 May, 2013 Moncton, NB (will be in attendance)

Activities:
·  9th, 10th February, 2013 attended the PSAC Atlantic Regional Council meeting in Halifax.

· 21 February, 2013 attended training (reviving Labour Image) in Toronto, Ontario.

· 27 April, 2013 attended PSAC “Duty to Accommodate” training. There were other members from local 60303 in attendance.

· 28 April, 2013 attended the Day of Mourning ceremony held at CFB Gagetown.

· Attended a Fredericton District Labour Council Meeting, and in their hard work Premier Alward, in his meeting with the other Atlantic premiers in Nova Scotia, has pushed for a moratorium on the EI changes.
· Submitted an application for a thirty year pin for Al Meredith, CFB Gagetown, Local 60303.

CFB Gagetown 60303
25 February, 2013, Morris and I met with the Liberal leader Brian Gallant and the Local president. 
22 April, 2013 Morris and I met with NDP Leader Dominic Cardy and the Local President.

Local president and I met with Joint Resolution Center on our concerns of the moving out of Gagetown due to the cuts.
Had the president facilitate the Civilian LR course,” Role of the Union”, at the Learning center.

Attended several information booths that the Local has been involved with at the Fredericton and Oromocto shopping centers.

The president and local have been involved in the ASB transformation at the base, the president also taking part in the CE Working Group for the transformation.

3 May, 2013, John, Mary and I met with CFIB President Dan Kelly, Ottawa. The meeting was arranged by the President of the Local.

The Union and management has started to give out reasonable job offers to the affected employees.

Election of Local Officers

President-brother Morris Shannon/ 1st V-President- brother Paul Ryan/2nd V-President- sister Tammy Burbidge/ Chief Shop Steward-  sister Patty Maxwell/  Treasurer -sister Sally Carr/ Secretary- sister Deby Nash/ Communications Officer -brother Victor Carr.
Goose Bay SERCO 90125
With the end of the Serco contract there is a possibility of a lucrative 20 year contract.  This has the interest of several major companies such as Atco-Fontec and  Black & MacDonald. 
29 January, 2013 John, Jeannie, Tamara, Mark Miller, Hassan and I attended a meeting  with the membership to discuss such issues as Serco bargaining and  the rebid for the Contract. The following day, there was a meeting between Serco managers and all of the Union executives. As well, Bernie, Hassan and I met with the Serco site Manager Al Casey in a separate meeting to discuss when bargaining could begin.
Serco and the employees have been in bargaining to try to get an agreement in place before the bid is to be placed but unfortunately the talks have broken down.
Election of Local Officers
President- brother Bernie Bolger,  1st Vice-sister Jenny Winters,  2nd Vice-brother Kevin Rideout, 3rd Vice-Brother Gary Broomfield, Treasurer- sister Maegan Rowe, Secretary-brother Graham Moorehouse.
Goose Bay TB 90103
29 January, 2013, John MacLennan(National President) and Mark Miller,(UMCC Air Command) Tamara Lindsay (NPF), Hassan Hussein (PSAC Negotiator) and Jeannie Baldwin (Atlantic PSAC RVP) attended a meeting with the members of the local 90103. 
We also had a meeting with LCol M.T.Ward, Commanding Officer of 5 Wing Goose Bay and the President Robert Saunders, Mark Miller and John MacLennan.
Election of Local Officers

President-brother Robert Saunders, VP-brother Derek Hill, Treasurer - sister Diane Houlahan, CSS-Robert Saunders, Health and Safety - brother Robert Saunders.
Gander TB 90102
Informed LCol Thibault, the Commanding Officer of 9 Wing Gander, of the newly elected executive. There is no change to the executive and he commented on the great working relationship they have.  I look forward to meeting LCol Thibault, on future meetings in Gander.
24 January, 2013, Dennis chaired  the AGM in St. Johns NL 90101.  In my absence, he awarded the scholarship to Michaela Ryan.
Election of Local Officers

President -brother Dennis Sheppard/  VP-brother Glen Arnold/ Chief Shop Steward- brother Kirk Wheeler/ Shop Steward-  brother Ross Lambert/ Treasurer -sister Katherine Lalibertie/Secretary -sister Karen Parsley. 

Gander IMP 90120
3 February, 2013, I Chaired the IMP Local 90120 elections. All positions remained the same. Members are a little disgruntled with PSAC over the problems with the past bargaining. The agreement was signed off at the meeting but the members have not received their copies of the accepted agreement. They did have a few concerns at the meeting but these have been addressed.  The executive would like a further meeting with the VP to discuss past and present issues.
9 February, 2013, “Duty to Accommodate” course was being offered by PSAC in St. John's with two members attending.
Election of Local Officers 
President - brother Martin Coady,  VP- brother Eugene Stone, Treasurer - brother Derek Coffee, Secretary - brother Terry West, CSS - brother Gord Noftall, Steward - brother Jaret Blake, Steward - brother Brian Connolly.

St. John’s 90101
24 January, 2013 the Local elections were completed. DVP, brother Dennis Sheppard chaired the AGM.  Also at the meeting, the UNDE scholarship was awarded.  Michaela Ryan has been chosen as the successful recipient of the Ken Green Memorial Scholarship Award, a bursary of $2000.00. 
2 April, 2013, I attended the PSAC Leadership meeting in St. John’s and had an opportunity to speak with  the President.
The newly elected executive is as follows:  Sister Shirley Ryan has been appointed CSS. The election of Secretary is to follow at a future meeting.
Sister Shirley Ryan facilitated the Civilian LR Course, “Role of the Union”, in St. Johns.
Election of Local Officers

President-brother David James,  VP- sister Brenda Hynes, Treasurer-brother Norm Applin.
LFAA

27 February, 2013, attended meetings. Minutes are attached.
Regional Representatives

The following is a list of the Regional Representatives and the Committees they serve on:

Human Rights - Sister Shirley Ryan Local 90101, St. John’s

FR Steering - Brother Neil Perry Local 60303, CFB Gagetown

Young Workers - Sister Brandie-Leigh Abbott Local 90125, Goose Bay
NOTE: According to the Laws, Sister Brandi will be over the age limit to sit on the Young Workers Committee and the Region will be seeking a new member this summer to take her place on the committee.

Regional Facilitators

The following is the list of Regional Facilitators:

Local 90101 -  Sisters Kim Ducey and Shirley Ryan

Local 90102 -  Sister Kim Lalibertie and Chris Grandy

Local 90103 -  Brother Silas Bird

Local 90125 - Private Sector Brother Bernie Bolger, Kevin Rideout and Dennis Berseford

In closing

There has been interesting activity from all Locals and I thank each of them for their assistance and support for this period. Also, I would like to thank National and the staff for all their help with issues that arose. 

Communications with HR and LFAA were very helpful and solid.  Jim Stewart, the head of HR Atlantic has set up a conference call for every three months to talk on any issues or questions that I have. 
Again I thank all the local executives and the presidents for their hard work and job well done, especially in these times and with uncertainty of what the future holds with this Government.   

In Solidarity, 

Daniel Frost   VP NL/NB

